Research Riders Meeting

March 10, 2005

President Milton James called the meeting to order.

With the new process for approval of the minutes of the last meeting in place, there were no corrections to the February meeting minutes. David Moczygemba made the motion to accept the February minutes, seconded by Sandy Segovia, and it was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Ken Irvin reported a balance in the treasury of $347.46. This total reflects amounts paid for patches, RRA reimbursements and a payment for an additional patch purchase. If you need a patch, Ken Irvin is the one to see. The $12.00 for the registration of the website was worked out with a patch purchase by Joseph Stateson-and the treasury increased another $1.20.

Old Business Section—The St. Patrick’s Day Parade was discussed, including: the fifteen spots to be filled, meeting plans, line up arrangements, decorations and staging area.

The A-Z Run was discussed and it was decided that the officers would work on it and resubmit it with the changes to make it more acceptable to all involved.

The Credit Union Ride For Kids was discussed. The end of the early registration was March 11th. Red Bull, Alamo Cycleplex and Cycle Gear have joined as sponsors. There are 22 riders so far. For more information, contact Jonathon Matthews.

As few other items were brought up: Joe Stateson will be taking pictures for the website (at the meeting and at the parade), President James asked for anyone taking photos at the parade to send them to him for sorting and distribution to the group. Just in case you missed it, John Duck is back on the road again!! There was some additional discussion of the decorations for the St. Patrick’s Day parade.

New Business Section—There was no new business to discuss at this time.

Scott Mullin, introduced last month, has decided to join the Research Riders along with Brian Stateson!!

It was decided that the interest level for meetings held during lunch was evidenced by the increased number of members at the meeting. There were fifteen at the first meeting (last month) and fourteen at this month’s meeting. Looks like the lunch hour meetings will become common place for the Research Riders

NOTE: Elections are rapidly approaching. It’s not too early to start letting people know if there is an office in which you are interested. This organization is only as strong as we make it ourselves!!

Andrew Matheaus made the motion to adjourn, Don Moravits seconded and the meeting was adjourned unanimously.

